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Dates and meetings are subject
to change. Please visit our website
for updates.

March

Mon., Mar. 5, 9:30am

Stitchery

Tues., Mar. 6, 12:30pm

General Meeting / Tea

Wed., Mar 7, 7:00pm

Garden Tour Planning

Sat., Mar. 10

Girls Leadership Workshop
Mon., Mar. 12, 9:30am

Stitchery

Tues., Mar. 13, 10:00am

Arts Creative: Sunflower Wreath
Wed., Mar. 14, 7:00pm
Membership

Thurs., Mar. 15, 1:00pm
Garden/Conservation

Mon., Mar. 19, 9:30am

Stitchery

Mon., Mar. 19, 11:30am
Literature

Tues., Mar. 20, 10:00am

Easter Basket Extravaganza Set Up
Tues., Mar. 20, 7:00pm
Evening/Easter Basket Extravanza
Wed., Mar. 21, 10:00am

Deliver Easter Baskets

Wed., Mar. 21, 3:00-9:00pm
Spring Rummage Sale Drop Off
Thurs., Mar. 22, 1:00-7:00pm
Spring Rummage Sale Drop Off
Fri., Mar. 23, 6:00-9:00pm
Spring Rummage Sale
Continued on Page 4

The Porch Club of Riverton

cLuB PRESIDENT: Phyllis Rodgers,
EMAIL: partea@comcast.net

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Carole Lange,
EMAIL: carole.lange@gmail.com

ART DIRECTOR: Mindy Ryan,
EMAIL: mindymryan@yahoo.com

From the Desk of the President

Dear Ladies of The Porch Club,

The cold winter months do not seem to be hindering the Porch Club’s efforts to
provide a variety of events that bring us together. I do hope you all are embracing these
wonderful opportunities and each other. Whether it is knitting a cap at Stitchery, making
a Valentine or painting a rock with Arts Creative, reviewing a book with the Literature
Department, helping others by collecting your treasures for our upcoming Rummage
Sale or having fun, food and drink listening to Sinatra music, all of it just seems to be
more enjoyable when we are doing it together.

A recent TED presentation (which promotes inspirational ideas worth spreading)
highlighted that social interaction and close relationships are the strongest indicators of
good health and longevity. Presenting Psychologist, Susan Pincher, touts the powers of
“face to face” interactions and states that these encounters “release neuron transmitters
that can produce stunning benefits on health and bolster the immune system”. How
lucky we are to have this Porch Club as our support network and social outlet!

Thank you Porch Club for being there for 127 seasons. Stay busy and active my
friends, and through your involvement, you, too, will be blessed with a happier, health-
ier, and longer life.

Love to all,

Phyllis

Our Garden Tour is coming this spring. See Page 6 for information.



Garden District Meeting

On January 18, 2018, the Porch Club
of Riverton hosted the Garden District
Meeting which was presided over by our
very gracious District VP Joelle Wentz.
The 50 club women in attendance were
delighted and impressed with the Porch
Club’s warm hospitality, delicious food,
and beautifully decorated clubhouse.
Contributing to the lovely breakfast buf-
fet were the clubs of Merchantville and
Edgewater Park. At this “Program As-
sistance Day” meeting, we learned about
other District Club happenings. Attend-
ees learned about the upcoming NJSFWC
Convention to be held in Atlantic City
May 7-9, 2018. Any Porch Club member
may attend as a delegate. Please let Phyl-
lis Rodgers know if you are interested.

Many thanks to our Porch Club la-
dies who helped set up and take down,
decorate, register attendees, serve, clean
up and attend. You made us shine!

NJSFWC Reports

Our Porch Club Board of Directors
spent time in January diligently compos-
ing their NJSFWC state reports where
they calculated their entire department
projects, hours dedicated, and mone-
tary and in—kind donations raised. Each
report was sent to a designated District
chair who then tallies figures and reports
them to the state (NJSFWC) who in turn
will report to the (GFWC) General Feder-
ation of Women's Clubs.

Many departments supported their
reports with descriptive narratives which
further explained all of your noteworthy
projects.

Many thanks to our Department
Chairs for a job well done.

Of interest to all Porch Club members
is the statistical report which features a
tally of all your hard work on behalf of

the club for the 2017 year.
Number of PC projects 351
Hours Devoted 21,778
Total $ donated $92,909
Total In-Kind Donations $27,086

Thank you all for time and money
well spent to support Porch Club proj-
ects!

Special State Project

The NJSFWC Special State Project
for the past two years has been “prevent
child abuse.” At our March 6, 2018 Gen-
eral Meeting, you will have the opportu-
nity to vote for a new 2018-2020 project.
A brief description of each of the three fi-
nalists follows. If you wish to learn more
about each charity, a full page write up
on each of the finalists will be available
for review at www.njsfwc.org. Please
come to the March meeting ready to vote
for your favorite cause.

Home Life / Public Issues

Gerri Dietrich, Co-chair, gadietrich@msn.com

Sue Hadden, Co-chair, susanhadden904@icloud.com
Cathy Morris, Co-chair, cathymorisc@yahoo.com

Home Life and Public Issues met on
Valentine’s Day, February 14, at the Porch
Club to make cake pop bouquets for the
mothers of Good Counsel Homes. We
first had a lesson on how to make a cake
pop, which is the cutest thing ever, and
then took turns making them. We then
assembled eight beautiful cake pop bou-
quets for the homeless pregnant mothers
of Good Counsel Homes. These moth-

ers are homeless, pregnant and were all
alone on Valentine’s Day so what a fun
way to show them someone is thinking of
them! The cake pop bouquets were then
delivered to the shelter and the mothers
were so excited to receive them! A big
thank you to all of those who helped to
make this happen and what fun we had
making them!

1. The Emmanuel Cancer Foundation

ECF gives NJ families a place to turn
for comfort and relief through profession-
al in-home counseling-24 hours a day, 7
days a week. Material support such as
food, clothing ,toys, gifts and emergency
financial assistance are all offered free of
charge for however long help is needed,
whether for one month or ten years. Our
four regional offices serve families from
every county in the state.

2. The Children’s Home Society

CHS of NJ is guided by its mission,
vision and values which focus on pre-
venting and treating child abuse and ne-
glect through a variety of social service,
educational and behavioral health pro-
grams.

3. Court Appointed Special Advocated
For Children

CASA of NJ provides a voice for
abused and neglected children by em-
powering a statewide network of local
CASA programs serving all 21 counties
of NJ. Dedicated community volunteers
advocate in family court for the best in-
terests of children in foster care to ensure
their safety and well being, and ultimate-
ly, their placement in nurturing, perma-
nent homes with loving families.
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Evening Department
Aylin Bucci, Co-chair, asbucci@gmail.com
Lois Robinson, Co-chair, lorobin99@aol.com

The Evening Department is excited to welcome Spring! It
seems like it was just yesterday that we were planning our Fall
events and today we are talking about our Easter Basket Extrav-
aganza in March.

Here is a look back at our December/January Events: We
held our Annual Christmas Party with Arts Creative and en-
joyed various fun activities including a Cookie Swap, an Ugly
Sweater Competition, and an Ornament Game. In January, we
welcomed Lynn Horan of Yoga Tree to help us jump into 2018
with Health and Wellness in mind. Lynn demonstrated a short
Yoga session-including Chair Yoga. We enjoyed healthy smooth-
ies and veggies.

On Saturday, February 10, we held a Sinatra & Cocktails
event. Live music was provided by Tony Bucci, husband of
Aylin Bucci, and a mixologist demonstrated the art of making
martinis. A very memorable evening!

On Tuesday, March 20, at 7:00pm we will hold our Annu-
al Easter Basket Extravaganza for families and children in need
with help again from former Palmyra scouts and mothers. For
new members not familiar with this program, donations (see
below) are solicited from members and a fun evening is spent
putting these baskets together to be donated to Emergency Ser-
vices in Delanco.

Cheers! Lois Robinson and Aylin Bucci.

Please bring any of the following to the Porch Club at the
Tuesday, March 6, General Meeting: baskets with handles, pipe
cleaners, nutritious fruit snacks, candy, lollipops, gum, snacks
such as Gold Fish, Pringles Potato chips, pretzels, and chips.

Please bring non-gender specific items such as games, cards,
stickers, books, puzzles, coloring books, crayons, small toys and
stuffed animals, sidewalk chalk, bubbles, and jump ropes.

That evening we will load the baskets into volunteer’s
cars for delivery and distribution to Emergency Services in
Delanco on Wednesday, March 21 at 10am. Please contact Kit
Stahler-Miller if you can be a driver or a helper.

PLEASE NOTE:

Food items must be individually wrapped
or pre-packaged.

We cannot use unwrapped bulk candy
and snack items.
We cannot accept Egg Dye Kits.

Three guests enjoy the smooth sounds of Sinatra.

Duscde the Porct Daor

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2018

Page 3



Membership

Kit Stahler-Miller, Chair, membership@theporchclub.org

Club Woman of the Year Award
Nominations.

The Porch Club’s Club Woman of
the Year Award was established in 1987
to recognize one of our own outstanding
women. The award is presented once a
year. Nominations are to be based on the
individual’s volunteer service in Federat-
ed Women'’s Clubs at any level: federal,
state, or local, and to volunteer activities

Newly installed members at the February Tea.

which revolve around religious, political,
educational, and other volunteer activi-
ties. The only requirement is that they be
a volunteer.

Request a Nomination form from Kit
Stahler-Miller, Membership Chairperson,
via email or pick it up at a meeting.

Deadline for submission: Tuesday,
March 6, 2018

International Outreach
Maggie Auer, Co-chair, maggieamsw@gmail.com
Iris Gaughan, Co-chair, iggaughan@gmail.com

The International Luncheon on Jan-
uary 8 was well received and attended
despite the icy and cold weather con-
ditions. The focus charity for this event
was Women for Women International,
a group dedicated to better the lives of
women in countries affected by conflict
and war.

Women for Women achieve this goal
by offering support, tools, and access to
life-changing skills to move from crisis

and poverty to stability and economic
self-sufficiency. Porch Club members
have donated over $300 in support of this
organization.

The International Outreach Depart-
ment is planning on sponsoring a woman
for a year. To do this we need to raise $430.
If you were unable to attend the luncheon
and would like to contribute please send
your donation to Maggie Auer, 203 Main
Street, Riverton, NJ 08077.

Spring Rummage
Sale

Mary Hannah, Chair
riverton914@aol.com

Our Spring Rummage sale will be
held March 23 and 24. We could not hold
our Fall sale due to the building issues.
This negatively impacted our needy
charities. We're hoping for an over the
top sale this spring to make up for it.

So ladies, clean out your closets and
attics to bring your unneeded treasures
to the Spring sale! I am expecting a good
turnout so if you have helped or always
wanted to get involved and have some
fun for some wonderful causes, please let
me know. There are so many ways you
can be involved and we will accommo-
date everyone!

gm Continued

Sat., Mar. 24, 8:00am-12:00pm
Spring Rummage Sale

Mon., Mar. 26, 9:30am
Stitchery

Mon., Mar. 26, 9:30am
Arts Creative: Easter Egg Workshop

Iris Gaughan and Maggie Auer
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Member’s Corner:

Honoring Our Own Phyllis Rogers

Thirty-five year Porch Club
member and its current President,
Phyllis Goffredo Rodgers, gives her
whole heart and soul to the people
and places that matter to her, includ-
ing The Porch Club. Her love for the
club, and for her Riverton communi-
ty, shines in her eyes when she talks.
And it shows in her dedication and
hard work on their behalf.

Phyllis moved to Riverton from
Pennsylvania with her parents and
two sisters in 1958, when she was
eight years old. She was drawn
to The Porch Club by its traditions and the good deeds of the
members. When she joined in 1982, Phyllis had a young son and
was not working a nine-to-five job outside the home. She was
managing renovation, rentals and sales of her parents’ eleven
real estate properties in Riverton.

When she began teaching at Riverton School at age 40, she

put her Porch Club activities on hold somewhat. She became
more active once she retired from teaching while still managing
real estate and running a very demanding business—The New
Leaf Gift Shop and Tea Room. She has served on the School
Board and as President of the Riverton Historical Society.

Phyllis has been an active member of The Porch Club and
has served as the Arts Creative Department Chair. As 2nd Vice
President, she was responsible for many interesting and infor-
mative programs.

Her favorite memory of the club is a presentation of a play
called “The First Tuesday of the Month”, which she was the main
author of; a hilarious series of gently satirical skits that captured
the fun and spirit of the club. A revival is needed! Phyllis also
finds the Garden Tours and Teas to be lovely links to the history
and traditions of the club.

Asked what advice she would offer club members today,
Phyllis responded, “Get involved. Put yourself out there. Give
back to your community. You can’t save the world but you CAN
make a difference in your community.”

Porch Club History Corner —- Women'’s Suffrage

Pat Brunker, Porch Club Historian, patebrunk@comcast

March is Women’s
History month. In honor of
this, I did a bit of research
in the archives about the
campaign for women’s
right to vote at the Porch
Club. In February of 1904,
upon the request of sever-
al club members includ-
ing Miss Helen Lippincott
(one of the eight Charter
Members), a Suffrage Sec-
tion was formed in the
Club. (“Sections” were
what Departments/Com-
mittees were called at that
time.) Helen Lippincott
was elected Chairman of
the Suffrage Section and
many women joined her. In
February of 1907, during a Suffrage Section meeting at Helen
Lippincott's home, an address was made by the Reverend Anna
Shaw, President of the National Suffrage Association. Over 100
people were present. The Suffrage Section was affiliated with
the New Jersey Woman’s Suffrage Association and within that
organization was known as the Riverton Suffrage League. Miss
Helen Lippincott regularly attended the State Board meetings,
generally held in Newark, but occasionally in Trenton and Cam-

Anna Howard Shaw and Carrie
Chapman Catt in 1917

den, and also both the State
and National Conventions
(1912) held respectively in
Newark and Washington.
The League offered the
pupils of Palmyra High
School cash prizes for the
three best essays on Equal
Suffrage in 1915 and the
Riverton League enter-
tained seventy guests at a
four o’clock tea at the Club
House. Mrs. E. C. Grice,
Mrs. Bond (former dean of
Swarthmore), and Dr. Earl
Barnes spoke to a resolu-
tion petitioning the United
State Congress for the im-
mediate enfranchisement
of women. The resolution
was passed and forwarded to Washington with dozens of oth-
ers from New Jersey, to be presented to Congress on the 9th of
May with those from all the other States in the Union. Then the
company (Editorial note - Love this!) marched under yellow
pennants to the corner of Howard and Main Streets where the
first open-air meeting of the League was held. Dr. Barnes again
addressed an interested audience, and the cash prizes for the
Suffrage essays were awarded.

Reverend Anna Shaw
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Garden/Conservation

Marilyn Entenmann, Co-chair,
herbgardender1117@gmail.com

Susan Dechnik, Co-Chair, oceanat55@yahoo.com

Our semi-annual Garden Tour will be held this year on
Friday, June 1, from 3:00-8:00pm and Saturday, June 2, from
10:00am-4:00pm. This year’s theme is Enchanted Garden.

Hostesses are needed! If you can sit in a garden for a few
hours, check people in, and give them directions (you don’t
need to know about the plants), please let Pam Bowen, Johan-
na Rooney, or Kit Stahler-Miller now and they will schedule
you for a shift.

If you can volunteer your time and talents in another as-
pect of the tour (the luncheon, selling tickets at the Porch Club,
setting up the appreciation reception, selling at the boutique,
plant sale or book sale, or helping set up other attractions),
please let Marilyn Entenmann or Pat Brunker know.

The next Garden Tour planning meeting will be held on
Wednesday, March 7, at 7:00pm at the Porch Club. This is the
big fundraiser for the club for this year and it takes lots of
hands to make it a success. If you're a new member, it’s a great
way to get involved, meet other members, and help to raise
money for your club.

Programs
Bobbie Beck, Chair, paul062@verizon.net

February’s program, ‘Charity Extravaganza’, highlighted
some of our charities that we support each year through mone-
tary and in-kind donations. Each charity had displays and gave
a short overview of their work, with lots of time for members to
talk to each representative about their services.

The following service organizations participated: Cathedral

Ways and Means

Vicky Basgil, Chair, vickybasgil@yahoo.com

Ways and Means is selling a booklet of coupons for the
benefit of the club. Each booklet costs $10 with $8 profit go-
ing to our club!

The booklet contains coupons to many restaurants in the
Marlton, Mt. Laurel, and Medford area, but the real perk is
the ShopRite coupon totaling $10, so this book pays for itself.

Contact Vicky to purchase a booklet today.

Kitchen, Camden Forward School-Urban Promise, Emergency
Services-Providence House, Good Counsel Home, and the In-
teract Club of Palmyra High School.

In March a group of The Burlington Entertainers will wow
us with their tunes from the 60’s. This group is under the direc-
tion of Ms. Diana Dohrmann.

From left to right: Tina Fiorentino, Development
Director, Ronald McDonald House, Good Counsel
Homes help pregnant mothers and children in dire
need, and Angelica Johnson, President and Shannon
Pollard, VP of the Interact Club of Palmyra High
School impressed us all with their giving ways.
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Arts Creative, Stitchery, and Crafts

MaryLou Schofield, Co-chair, mlscho@verizon.net,
Donna VanHoy, Co-chair, artdvh@gmail.com
Carol Hoinsky, Co-chair, cihhun@aol.com

On February 20, Arts Creative held
a Garden Rock Painting workshop. They
are great to put into your garden pots,
along walkways, or just a little surprise
throughout your gardens. Members of
Arts Creative will also be making them to
sell at this year’s Garden Tour. On March
13 Arts Creative will hold a Sunflower
Wreath Workshop - a really cute summer
wreath made out of clothespins.

The Porch Club has always had a tre-
mendous showing at Achievement Day,

Stitchery

not only on a District level, but also win-
ning many gold ribbons at the State lev-
el. We would like to continue our strong
showing again this year. If you are a bak-
er, sewet, quilter, knitter or make beauti-
ful wreathes etc., we have many catego-
ries in which you can enter your projects.
Please contact us and we will be glad to
direct you. Also, Achievement Day infor-
mation and criteria for Arts Creative and
Garden/Conservation submissions can
be found under the Members Section on

Dottie Landolt, Co-chair, dclandolt@aol.com,
Mindy Ryan, Co-chair, mindymryan@yahoo.com,
Karen Sulock, Co-chair, kmsulock@aol.com

There is a lot going on at Stitchery
lately. First, we are finishing our knitted
hats with Karen Healey and Carol Sew-
ter. We're closing up the crown and mak-
ing pom poms to add to the top.

Annamarie May donated yarn and
the “Building Blocks” book that we all
used on an earlier project to better our
knitting skills. We decided that whoever
wants to knit a block can obtain the yarn
and then the instructions from the book.
We will stitch it together to create a beau-
tiful throw blanket that will be donated
to the Garden Tour for a raffle. If anyone

is interested in knitting a square, please
contact one of the chairs or come to Mon-
day morning meeting and get what you
need.

Coming soon, Mindy will teach
how to make a “burrito roll” pillowcase.
They can be made to match a quilt, or a
season, or just for fun. Please email her
and let her know if you are interested in
sewing one. You will need to buy fabric.
Amounts will be detailed in the written
instructions. Maybe we can go shopping
together for fabric! Who all wants to join
in the fun?

the Porch Club website.

We are very pleased to tell that you
that Arts Creative received a telephone
call from our Arts Creative State Chair-
person, Karen Manneback, congratulat-
ing us on our annual report. She will be
submitting a project we worked on last
year in which we made fascinators for
Paint the Porch Pink. She loved the proj-
ect and will be submitting it to be judged
for an award. Congratulations to all who
worked on this particular project.

Please Don’t Throw Your Plastic Bottle Caps Away

In a program started by Vicky Basgil,
Sheila Hines collects plastic bottle caps
for a good cause. She collects clean plas-
tic bottle caps and takes them to a local
school for developmentally challenged
youth. There the students sort and recycle
them. The cash they get for the ones that
can be recycled is donated to the Ameri-
can Cancer Society. The rest are used for
class projects. So next time you are tempt-
ed to throw away a plastic bottle cap,
please don’t! Rinse them, put them in a
bag, and bring them to the Club for Shei-
la. She will make sure they are saved from
a landfill and put to good use.
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